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PUBLIC MEETING 

OFFICIAL PLAN AMENDMENT 
ZONING BY-LAW AMENDMENT 

MINUTES 
 

Tuesday, June 25th, 2019 
5:30 p.m. 
Tay Valley Municipal Office – 217 Harper Road, Perth, Ontario 
Council Chambers 
 
ATTENDANCE: 
 
Members Present:  Chair, Reeve Brian Campbell  
 Deputy Reeve Barrie Crampton 
 Councillor Gene Richardson 

Councillor RoxAnne Darling 
Councillor Mick Wicklum 
Councillor Fred Dobbie 
Councillor Rob Rainer 

 
Staff Present: Noelle Reeve, Planner 

Amanda Mabo, Acting Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk 
Janie Laidlaw, Deputy Clerk 
 

Public Present: Janet Bushinsky 
 Alex Bushinsky 
 Dawna Garber 
 Paul Seidl 
 Fred Godard 
 Eugenia Flelt  
 Roy Flelt  
 George Willett 
 
1. CALL TO ORDER 
 

The public meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. 
 

2. INTRODUCTION 
 
The Chairman provided an overview of the Zoning By-Law application review process 
to be followed, including: 

 

 the purpose of the meeting 
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 the process of the meeting 

 all persons attending were encouraged to make comments in order to preserve 
their right to comment should the application(s) be referred to the Local 
Planning Appeal Tribunal (LPAT) 

 the flow and timing of documentation and the process that follows this meeting 

 any person wanting a copy of the decision regarding the applications on the 
agenda was advised to leave their name and mailing address on the sheet 
provided at the meeting 

 
The Chairman asked if anyone had any questions regarding the meeting and the 
process to be followed.  Given that there were no questions, the meeting proceeded. 
 

3. FILE #OPA-05 & #ZA-19-03: Official Plan Amendment No. 5. & General 
Amendment – OPA No. 5 - Farren and Adam Lakes 

 
a) PLANNER FILE REVIEW & PROPOSED AMENDMENT 

 

The Planner reviewed the file – attached, page 4. 
 

b) PUBLIC COMMENTS 

Paul Seidl, landowner gave a PowerPoint on the survey results that Farren 
Lake conducted regarding the Official Plan changes – attached, page 11. 
 
George Willet, President of the Farren Lake Association explained what the 
Lake Association is doing to reduce phosphates on the lake, they are promoting 
plant buffers to absorb phosphates, promoting using outhouses as far away as 
possible from the lake, providing information on soaps and cleaning products 
that are truly phosphate free and they have done testing on the phosphate input 
going into the lake from the swamp and beaver dam, if the phosphate results 
are high may look at filters. 
 
Fred Godard, President of the Adam Lake Property Owners Association, stands 
by and recommends to the members to support the Official Plan and Zoning By-
Law recommendations.  The information needs to get out to the members of the 
association and would recommend deferring the By-law until after they have the 
Annual General Meeting in July. 
 
The Reeve explained the implications of deferring the By-law on Adam Lake 
until August. The Adam’s Lake Property Owners Association understands what 
those implications could be. 
 

c) RECOMMENDATION 

That the Official Plan Amendment By-law be approved for Farren Lake and be 

deferred for Adam Lake until the Council meeting in August. 
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4. ADJOURNMENT 
 
The public meeting adjourned at 6:13 p.m.
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APPLICATIONS 
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